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VICTORY SECUELA 

June 22, 2019 ALTD celebrated with another Victory 

Secuela and also held their annual business meeting at 

Faith Lutheran Church in South Beloit.  The business 

meeting brought in nominees who would be stepping 

in for four positions on the secretariat board.  Please 

see next article for more information on this.   

There were about 45 people who joined us for the 

Victory Secuela.  The event started with a devotional by 

Pastor Rick Meier and concluded with a great potluck 

lunch.  Our very own Tammy Dunkel and Tina Hatch 

gave the 4th day talk.   

Two lucky winners from the Pay It Forward drawing 

went home with some great prizes.  Ashley Stewart 

won the first place prize which was a one-night stay at 

Harbor Shores in Lake Geneva and also a $50 gift 

certificate for Gino’s East.  Henry Repay won the 2nd 

place prize of $25 VISA gift card.  Both of these 

individuals won these prizes because they signed up to 

give a monthly donation towards the Pay It Forward 

Campaign during a promotional drive for the 

campaign.  Congratulations to you both! 

 

“The greatest among you will be your servant” 

Matthew 23:11 
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SECRETARIAT BOARD MEMBERS 

Abundant Life Tres Dias has a secretariat board that helps to oversee the daily needs that come 

up behind the scenes.  The board is made up of a group of volunteers who are willing to serve 

the community for a set amount of time, normally a 3 year term.  Once the term of a position is 

finished, a nominee is asked if they would be willing to serve in that position on the board.  Not 

all positions end at the same time, there is a rotating cycle.  The business meeting brought on 

the announcement of the 4 new board members that have graciously accepted the call to serve.   

We wanted to say thank you to the individuals who have wrapped up their term in July.  Thank 

you so much for your willingness to serve God’s people through the vessel of ALTD.  We 

appreciate all the time and effort you all poured into this organization and it is only because of 

people like you that our mission can continue on.  Thank you to Pastor Rick Meier who served 

as the community Spiritual Director, Karen Weis who served as the Lay Director, Jean Lisk who 

served as the Reunion Chair and Josh and Sarah Duesterbeck who served as the Post Weekend 

Chair.   

The new members coming onto the secretariat board are Ryan Bensheimer as the community 

Spiritual Director, Jeff Ingersoll as the Lay Director, the Briarwood Reunion Group (Kathy 

Dustman, Ellen Gibbs, Terry Quinn and Cindy Waller) as the Reunion Chair and finally Chris 

and Missy Riggs will be serving as the Post-Weekend Chair.  Thank you all for graciously 

choosing to serve God and the ALTD Community.  We welcome you with open arms and are 

excited to serve alongside you.   



 



PAY IT FORWARD CAMPAIGN UPDATE 

Our community is so awesome!  At this time we now have 22 reoccuring 

monthly donors.  Through these donors the ALTD community can cover 16 

candidates per year in the future.  Thank you to all that have signed up for the 

reoccuring monthly donations.  If you haven’t yet signed up to donate please 

consider doing so.  As a reminder the process behind The Pay It Forward 

Campaign is; participants on a particular weekend don’t pay a fee to attend. At 

the end of the weekend (and with follow up shortly thereafter), they are invited 

to pay what they are able so the next group of weekend participants can 

benefit from the weekend as they have been so richly blessed.  It only takes 

$15 a month to completely fund a candidate to attend the weekend at no 

charge.  There is a donation button on the ALTD website or you can text ALTD 

to 1-206-859-9405 to donate and set up your giving account.  Thank you and 

God Bless all that haven given thus far.  If you can’t give at this time please 

consider praying for the campaign.   

 

                              Please feel free to use this QR code for donations.                                                                                                      

       

   

 



UPCOMING DATES 

ALTD Heads & Rollistas Training  8-17-19 8-3 p.m 

ALTD Team formation #1  8-31-19 8-3 p.m. 

ALTD Team Formation #2  9-14-19 8-3 p.m. 

ALTD Team Formation #3  9-28-19 8-3 p.m. 

ALTD Team Formation #4  10-12-19 8-3 p.m. 

 

ALTD Men’s Weekend #41 October 24-27, 2019 

ALTD Women’s Weekend #41 October 31-November 3, 2019 

The weekends are held at Inspiration Ministries Retreat Center 

Send off begins Thursday around 7:15pm  Serenade meets in the 

lower level Saturday around 6:15pm   Closura ends the weekend 

on Sunday around 4:15pm 

 

 

 

Contact Us 

ALTD  

http://rockfordaltd.webs.com 

 or e-mail us at  

tresdiascommunication@gmail.com 

Facebook 

Abundant Life Tres Dias 

 

 

ALTD IS 100% FUNDED BY DONATIONS!! 

Without your generous donations, we could not do what we 

do to encourage and motivate Christian leaders. We thank 

you for your support! 
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ALTD SECRETARIAT MEMBERS 

Jeff Ingersol Lay Director jeffnelke@yahoo.com 

Ryan Bensheimer Spiritual Director    ryanclimbs@hotmail.com 

John Denny Leaders Chair   billlegend@aol.com 

Bill Pieters Weekend Chair wpieters@att.net 

David May Treasurer dbm64@yahoo.com 

Kirsten Ackmann Pre-Weekend Chair   ellisonk@aol.com 

George & Jenny MacIntyre Palanca Chair mac9842@gmail.com 

Chris and Missy Riggs Post-Weekend Chair lilmanredmac@gmail.com 

cmdmlr2@yahoo.com 

Jessi Panyk Secretary panykattack@gmail.com 

Briarwood Reunion Group Reunion Chair eaogibbs@gmail.com 

Nichole Champeny Communication Chair     

tresdiascommunication@gmail.com 


